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Charity, Unity, Fraternity, and Patriotism Volume 23 October, 2018 

The Knight’s Shield 
St. Paul of Tarsus - Knight’s of Columbus Council #11689 

A Word from  

Grand Knight Mike Hartel 

Please welcome our newest Brother Knight, Richard 
Motta to our council. Richard became our latest 
council member by taking his Admission (1st) Degree 
at St. Lawrence on September 13th. 
 
Also, please welcome two Brother Knights, David 
Wisnewski and Michael Mitrowski, who have trans-
ferred to our council. 
 
This past month was a difficult month for our council. 
The Lord took home Three Brother Knights from our 
council alone. Brothers Bill Gowland, Thomas Hayes 
and Tony Valentine were called home by the Lord. 
Please remember to keep them and their families in 
your prayers. A total of seven Brother Knights from 
our council will be honored with a Memorial Mass 
hosted by the Knights of Columbus Detroit Archdioc-
esan Vocation League (DAVL) at Sacred Heart Major 
Seminary on November 4th at 10am. This is open to 
all Knights and their families. If you are interested 
please let me know by October 22. 
 
Thank you to everyone who attended our Corporate 
Communion in September. We had a nice turnout.  
Most wore our grey polo shirts. If you need to pick up 
a grey polo be sure to see Craig Thompson. Our next 
Corporate Communion will actually be a District Cor-
porate Communion on November 18th at the 
11:30am Mass. The council is also sponsoring coffee 
and donuts after the Mass! 

There were over 100 golfers who participated in the 
September DAVL Golf Outing at Sycamore Hills. I 
counted at least a dozen golfers from our council. 
The weather was a little refreshing. However, no rain 
gear was needed! Thank you for supporting voca-
tions! 

Be sure to review the calendar for upcoming Octo-
ber events and sign up at our next General Meeting 
which just happens to be on Columbus Day! We 
have Pancake Breakfast, Road Clean-up and Trunk or 
Treat. 
 
The next euchre party is also coming up right away 
on October 6th. Call me to save a spot. 

 
Thank you to all of you who have been at the 
meetings regularly. Please consider calling someone 
you haven’t seen for a while and ask how they’re 
doing. See if they’re in need of a ride or friendly re-
minder when the next meeting takes place. 
 

Vivat Jesus 
Mike Hartel 

Knight of the Month and 

Family of the Month 

The Knight of the Month is selected by the Board of 
Officers, as a Knight who exemplifies in his daily life the 
principles of Catholic Life, and is instrumental to the suc-
cess of our Council, Church and Community. 
 
The Knight of the Month for September : William Hill 
 
The Family of the Month is selected by the Board of 
Officers as a Family who exemplifies the principles of the 
Catholic Family  Life and who contributes to the success 
of our Council, Church and Community. 
 
The Family of the Month for September:  “Leonard and 
Betty Gutkowski Family.”   In recognition of their out-
standing service to the Council. 
 
 
William and Leonard...please remember to park in the 
reserved parking spots for the food pantry doors. 
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As has been metioned numerous times at Council meetings and in this 
newsletter, you must have taken the Protecting God’s Children class and 
have submitted your name to the church offices to have a criminal back-
ground check done in order to volunteer at any K of C event that takes 
place on the church property. 
 
SS John & Paul 
Washington Twp 
Wednesday, October 3 at 6:00 pm 
 
St. Mary Mystical Rose 
Armada 
Sunday, October 7 at 12:00 pm 
 
St. Mary of the Hills 
Rochester Hills 
Thursday, October 11 at 6:00 pm 
 
St. Kieran 
Shelby Township 
Thursday, October 18 at 6:00 pm 
 
St. Paul of Tarsus 
Clinton Township 
Saturday, November 3 at 9:00 am 
 
St. Isidore 
Macomb 
Saturday, November 11 at 9:00 am 
 

preachers and priests are wasting theirs by giving 
sermons at all!” 
 
This started a real controversy in the “Letters to 
the Editor” column. 
 
Much to the delight of the editor, it went on for 
weeks until someone wrote this clincher: 
 
“I’ve been married 30 years now. In that time my 
wife has cooked some 32,000 meals. But for the 
life of me, I cannot recall the entire menu for a sin-
gle one of those meals. 
 
But I do know this: They all nourished me and gave 
me the strength I needed to do my work. If my 
wife had not given me these meals, I would be 
physically dead today! 
 
Likewise, if I had not gone to church for nourish-
ment, I would be spiritually dead today!” 
 
Remember: BIBLE means: Basic Instructions Before 
Leaving Earth! 

 

Protecting God’s Children 

 

Monthly Prayer Intention 

Universal:  Young People in Africa 
 
That young people in Africa may have access to 
education and work in their own countries. 

 

The Lighter Side 

If you are spiritually alive, you will love it. 
 
If you are spiritually dead, you won’t want to read it. 
 
If you are spiritually curious, there is still hope! 

 
 
Why Go to Church? 
 
A Church goer wrote a letter to the editor of a 
newspaper and complained that it made no sense 
to go to church every Sunday. 
 
He wrote: “I’ve gone for 30 years now, and in that 
time I have heard something like 3,000 sermons, 
but for the life of me, I can’t remember a single one 
of them. So, I think I’m wasting my time, the  

Our State Membership Motto for 2018: 
 

“Our Growth Starts With One Member, 
Per Council, Per Month” 
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History of our Grand Knights 

Jeff Gapczynski  January 1995 to  
Charter Grand Knight  June 1998 
 
Leonard Schwartz  July 1998 to June 2000 
Stanley Singer   July 2000 to June 2002 
George Mejaly   July 2002 to June 2005 
George Loewen  July 2005 to June 2007 
Ken Grobbel   July 2007 to June 2009 
Jerome Hund   July 2009 to June 2011 
Karl Sziisz   July 2011 to June 2013 
Bruce Arnold   July 2013 to June 2016 
Arthur Krygowski  July 2016 to June 2018 
Michael Hartel   July 2018 to Present 

 

E-Mail 

Communications 

Brothers: 
 
One of the methods we use to communicate various 
events for the Knights is an e-mail list.  As coordinator 
for the list, I want to ask any of you that haven’t been 
receiving these messages to send me an e-mail from 
you home account. This will give me the correct and 
current e-mail for you, and I will keep you on the list. 
 
Fraternally, 
 
George Loewen 
gjl047@gmail.com 
Community Director, Knights of Columbus 

 

Corporate Communion  

Masses 

Our next Corporate Communion will be held on 
Sunday, November 18 at the 11:30 am Mass.  This 
will be a District Corporate Communion. 
 
Lectors:  Rick Okerhjelm 
   Phil Mularski 
 
Acolytes  Leonard Gutkowski 
   Chuck Loewen 
 
We hope you will join us to show the importance 
of family praying together. 

 

McRest 

We are once again participating in and supporting the 
MCREST week with the St. John Anglican Church, on Canal 
Rd.    
 
MCREST is a rotating shelter program that provides emer-
gency meals, transportation and other services to homeless 
individuals.  St John Church will host 30 homeless men during 
the week of November 18 thru Nov 25, 2018. St John‘s needs 
assistance with this overnight program. We need drivers, 
overnight watchmen, meal preparation, clean up and other 
assistance.  A sign-up sheet with the list of jobs and times 
will be available at the October and November council 
meetings.  If you are unable to attend the meetings and want 
to sign up to work,  please call Ray Coughlin at 586-980-4483 
or send an email to raymoc@wowway.com. 
 
In addition to providing manpower to host this event, the 
Council will be hosting a Pancake Breakfast on Oct 14 of 
which the proceeds will be donated to St. John MCREST for 
the purchase of transportation vouchers, food and other 
supplies. 
 
Thank you for helping out with this worthwhile community 
effort. 
 

Ray Coughlin 
MCREST  Coordinator 
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Motions Passed 

Phil Kwasny motioned and George Loewen seconded to 
accept the transfer application for David Wisnewski.  
The motion passed. 
 
Phil Mularski motioned and Gino Gattari seconded to 
accept the transfer application for Michael Mitrowski.  
The motion passed. 
 
Steve Kargenian motioned and Phil Kwasny seconded 
to pay the bills.  The motion passed. 
 
Rob Tusset motioned and Phil Kwasny seconded to pur-
chase a table of ten at the Rise Up Committee October-
fest to be held at DeCarlos.  The cost would be 
$400.00.  The motion passed. 
 
Art Krygowski motioned and Hank Leflere seconded to 
purchase 20 tickets @ $4.00 each for the Prep Bowl.  
The motion passed. 
 
George Loewen motioned and Phil Mularski seconded 
to donate $125.00 each for memorial plaques to be 
placed in a place of honor at Sacred Heart Seminary at 
the  Knights Memorial Mass.  The motion passed. FYI, 
the plaques remained at $100 each. 
 
Phil Kwasny motioned and Hank Leflere seconded to 
donate $200.00 along with the other 4 councils in our 
district, toward the purchase of a Keep Christ in Christ-
mas billboard.  The motion passed. 

 

Have You Insured Your Most 

Valuable Asset? 

Is your income protected if you become sick or in-

jured and cannot work? Your ability to work and 

earn an income is your most valuable asset. Yet a 

disability could prevent you from earning that in-

come. Just one year of a disability could eliminate 

your savings.  

Income Armor, an individual disability income in-

surance product from the Knights of Columbus, 

should be a key part of your overall financial plan 

and family’s protection.  

If you are ill or injured, Income Armor provides tax

-free monthly benefits to help you meet living ex-

penses and maintain you and your family’s stand-

ard of living. Your monthly benefits help you pay 

your mortgage and other monthly bills, while your 

savings and retirement assets remain intact.  

In short, if you have a job and don’t have a way to 

protect that paycheck, you should seriously con-

sider Income Armor today. I look forward to 

meeting with you.  

 
Receive a complete Family Needs Analysis at my expense! 
Ask about our GUARANTEED LIFE INSURANCE, ANNUITIES,  

LONG TERM CARE & INCOME DISABILITY INSURANCE 
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Annual Casino 

Trip! 

Our annual Casino Trip will take place on Martin Luther 
King weekend (January 20-21, 2019.  
 
We are again going to Soaring Eagle Casino and Little 
River Casino.  Cost is $120 per person with $65 in Casi-
no packages. 
 
This is our annual fundraiser for Casey the Teddy Bear.  
This bear has brought so much comfort to children and 
elderly in the Emergency Ward at Henry Ford Hospital 
on 19 Mile Road and Garfield. 
There is a great need for this bear, so this is a very im-
portant fundraiser for our Council. 
 
Advance reservations are required prior to November 
15, 2018.  Your payment is expected at the time of your 
reservation. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Jeff Gapczyn-
ski at 586-337-5942.  We hope you will join us in this 
very fun weekend! 

WHAT IS COLUMBUS DAY? 
Columbus Day is a federal U.S. holiday that commemorates 
the voyage and landing of Italian explorer Christopher Co-
lumbus in the New World on October 12, 1492.   

The anniversary of his landing in the New World was first 
formally celebrated in 1792, by the Columbian Order (Society 
of St. Tammany) in New York City. 

WHEN IS COLUMBUS DAY? 
Columbus Day is celebrated on the second Monday in Octo-
ber.   

On October 12, 1492, Columbus landed on a small island in 
the Bahamas, convinced that he had reached his destination 
of Asia. Although he was not the first European to discover 
the Americas (Vikings, among others, had visited before), his 
journey sparked enthusiasm for European exploration of 
the hemisphere. h year. This means that the date changes 
each year. 

The first celebration of Columbus’s landing in the New World 
took place in 1792. It was organized by the Columbian Order 
(Society of St. Tammany) in New York City. In 1937, the occa-
sion was declared a national holiday by President Franklin D. 
Roosevelt. Columbus Day has been observed on the second 
Monday of October since 1971. Many celebrate Italian-
American heritage on this day. 

The observance of Columbus Day is not without controver-
sy. European exploration brought disease and devastation to 
the lives of the indigenous people of the Americas. Some 
areas of the United States choose to honor Native American 
culture on this day instead. Since 1992, this state and city 
holiday has been referred to as Indigenous Peoples’ Day. 

History is multifaceted. Columbus Day also speaks to the 
thirst for adventure, exploration, and possibilities that em-
bodies the spirit of America. Columbus represents many ear-
ly explorers and dreamers who reached for opportunity and 
not only dreamed, but acted. 

 

The History of  

Columbus Day 

 

Quick Notes 

If you move or have a change in phone number, please 
notify Financial Secretary, Ray Ignatowski at 586-946-
0129. 
 
Please visit our sick and shut-in Brothers.  If you are 
unable to visit, please send a card with a note.  It will 
be very much appreciated. 
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New Knights of Columbus 

Wear 

Gentlemen: 
 
The cool weather is coming.  This is the time to prepare 
for your winter Knights of Columbus gear.  We have 
both short-sleeve and long-sleeve polos.  Maybe it’s 
time for a new sweatshirt.  Remember, we also have K 
of C stocking caps.  The short-sleeve polos, baseball 
caps and t-shirts are still available.  October is the per-
fect month to purchase these items. 
 
Long-Sleeve  Polos (Black or Gray) S-XL $29 2XL $31 
Sweatshirts (Black or Gray)             S-XL $27 2XL $29 
Stocking Caps (One size fits all)      $10 
Short-Sleeve Polos (Black or Gray) S-XL $25 2XL $27 
Baseball Caps                                     $10 
T-Shirts (Royal Blue)                         M-XL $10 2Xl $12 
                                                             3XL $14 
 
CASH OR CHECK WILL BE ACCEPTED WITH ALL ORDERS.  
Checks are to be made out to:  K of C Council 11689. 
 
Thanks… 
 
Craig Thompson 

 

Are You an “APOLOGIST” 

There are three types of apologetics: natural apolo-
getics, Christian apologetics, and Catholic apologetics. 
Martignoni’s local bishop, in one of his regular columns 
in the local diocesan newspaper, once wrote. “There 
comes a time when we, as Catholics, have to be able to 
defend and explain certain teachings of our Catholic 
faith, our faith is based on reason and logic. The expla-
nation of what we believe and why we believe it is 
called apologetics.”    
 

Most people might say that this apologetics stuff is fine 
for priests or theologians or ex-Protestant pastors, but 
what does this have to do with me?  In that statement 
from the bishop, he wasn’t talking to priests, and theo-
logians and ex-Protestant pastors; he was talking to all 
Catholics.  He said that we, as Catholics, have to be able 
to defend and explain our Catholic faith.  
 

The question I ask Catholics is: “If necessary, can you 

defend your faith?” If a Baptist were to ask you for scrip-

tural reasons for the Catholic belief in purgatory, would 

you be able to give him an answer? Could you answer 

an Evangelical’s question on where in Scripture it says 

anything about the Catholic belief in the Real Presence 

of Jesus in the Eucharist? Can you explain to a person 

from the Church of God that praying the rosary is not 

equivalent to worshiping Mary.  

You could be, you might be, you probably are and don’t 
know it. Even if you are a senior citizen, middle aged, a teen 
or a baby boomer, gen x, or millennial, you most likely are 
an apologist. Now that doesn’t mean you apologize for eve-
rything all the time according to John Martignoni in his arti-
cle titled Apologetics Primer. March 01, 2004. 
 
The word apologetics is derived from the ancient Greek 
word apologia. An apologia was the case a lawyer would 
build on behalf of his client. So apologetics is about building 
the case for our faith—learning how to explain and defend 
our faith. 
 

 

Donation Requests 

Because of the ongoing requests for donations, both through 

the mail and from the floor at Council meetings, the following 

procedure to address such requests has become necessary 

 

All donation requests should have supporting documentation 

that explains their purpose and beneficiaries.  This documenta-

tion should be presented to the Council Officers for their re-

view.  The Council Officers, after review, will provide a rec-

ommendation on each request to the general membership at the 

subsequent Council meeting.  The recommendations will be 

voted on at that time. 

 

This procedure will apply to all mail requests and requests 

made from the floor.  Please remember this procedure if you 

have a request to be made. 

 

Phil Kwasny 
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VETS Returning Home 

I have had several inquiries about giving large appliances like 
stoves, refrigerators and freezers to the VETS Returning Home 
program.  When these VETS leave, they typically move into 
apartments, which already have these appliances.  Therefore, 
the VETS Returning Home organization cannot use these kinds of 
appliances. 
 
I you have furniture that you wish to donate, they will come to 
your house for pick-up.  The direct number for pick-up is 586-285
-5606.  When you call, they will establish a scheduled time and 
date for pick-up. 
 
If you have any questions, please call me at 586-469-1997. 
 
Thanks…. 
 
 
Phil Kwasny 

 

Why Become a Knight? 

We become Knights: 
 
To promote Service to Church and help our parish 
grow in faith, to promote Community by getting to 
know our fellow parishioners and help with the chari-
table projects, to promote Family to enjoy family 
events and promote family prayer, and to promote 
Pro-Life programs and Youth programs that promote 
health lifestyles. 
 
To Show Support for the Catholic Church 
Composed a fraternity of 1.8 million Catholic men.  
The Knights have been a foundation of support by 
performing various projects for the Universal Church 
as well as working with Bishops of various churches in 
the United States. 
 
The Knights of Columbus are Pro-Family 
Since the traditional family is composed of husband, 
wife and children, the Knights see them as the core, 

foundation, and fabric for all society. 
 
The Knights are Pro-Life 
They believe life begins at conception and ends at 
natural death, and always seek the intercession of 
the Holy Family when it comes to family life. 
 
The Knights of Columbus are Faithful to the Catholic 
Church by being obedient to and promoting the 
teachings of the Church, it’s Bishops and Priests and 
showing fidelity to the Sea of Peter. 
 
The 24-Hour Knight 
You can become an Active and Involved Knight by 
committing just 24 hours a year. 
4 hours a year — Attend Council Corporate Com-
munions, Prayer Services or Praying the Rosary. 
4 hours a year — Attend at least two Council 
Meetings a year. 
2 hours a year — Help at Church and Community 
functions such as:  Working in the Parish Food Bank, 
or the Adopt a Road Program, Donate Blood or Walk 
in Right to Life Parade. 
2 hours a year — Help with the Annual MI Drive 
2 hours a year — Help at a Youth Activity such as:  
Free Throw Context, Poster Contest, Children’s 
Christmas Party, Easter Egg Hunt, etc. 
4 hours a year — Help at Council Fundraisers such 
as:  Pancake Breakfast, Lenten Fish Fries, Texas Hold-
em events, etc. 
2 hours a year — Read Council, State and Supreme 
Publications. 
4 hours a year — Enjoy Council Social Activities such 
as: Dinners, Council Picnics, Ice cream Social, Tiger 
Knight at Comerica Park, etc. 
 
Make a stand, and you can discover how easy it is to 
make a difference in your life and that of others.  
May God Bless You and your Families with His Joy 
and Peace. 
 
Please pass this on to Catholic gentlemen that you 
may know. 
 
Thank you… 
Phil Mularski 
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Calendar of Events 

October 6  After 4:00 pm Mass  Euchre Party  
October 8     6:30 pm Meal  General Membership Meeting 
           7:30 pm Meeting 
October 11   6:00 pm Social Hall  Trunk or Treat Planning Meeting 
October 13     After 4:00 pm Mass  Pancake Breakfast set-up 
October 14     After 7:45 and   Pancake Breakfast    
   9:30 Masses   
October 20     8:00 am    Road Clean-up 
October 20     8:30 am Registration District Major Degree at SS John & Paul  
   9:30 am Start 
October 25     7:00 pm   Council Planning Meeting 
October 28     1:00 pm Set-Up  Trunk or Treat 
   2:00 pm Start 
 
November 3   9:00 am Registration District Free Throw Contest at St Clement 
   9:30 am Start 
November 4   10:00 am With Breakfast Memorial Mass at Sacred Heart Major Seminary 
   To Follow 
November 12  6:30 pm Registration Admissions (1

st
 Degree) at St. Paul of Tarsus 

   7:00 pm Start 
November 12  6:00 pm Meal (due to General Membership Meeting 
   Degree 
   7:30 pm Start 
November 18  11:30 am Mass  District Corporate Communion at St. Paul of Tarsus 
December 1 & 2      Ham and Kielbasa Orders 
December 6       Council Planning Meeting 
December 8 & 9      Ham and Kielbasa Orders 
December 10    6:30 pm Meal  General Membership Meeting 
      7:30 pm Start 
December 20      Ham and Kielbasa Pick-up 

Career Opportunity: 

 

The Knights of Columbus is seeking a Field Agent for a career opportunity representing their insurance program.  They 

offer a complete benefits package with this full-time position.  In order to qualify, one must be eligible for membership 

in the Knights of Columbus. See the new Supreme Council website for career opportunity: http://kofc.org/careers . For 

more information, please contact, Don M. Wesley FICF, General Agent, at 888-393-7539, or don.wesley@kofc.org   

http://kofc.org/careers
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Happy Birthday!! 

 
Due to our Main Computer having been damaged, the October 
Birthday information is unavailable.  I apologize for this inconven-
ience and will make sure all October birthdays are recognized in the 
November newsletter. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you’d like to see your birthday posted, please send an e-mail to 
Chris Gapczynski at spotknights11689@gmail.com, or call at 586-
263-5942. 

 

Happy Anniversary!! 

Due to our Main Computer having been damaged, the October 
Anniversary information is unavailable.  I apologize for this incon-
venience and will make sure all October Anniversaries are recog-
nized in the November newsletter. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
If you’d like to see your anniversary posted, please send an e-mail 
to Chris Gapczynski at spotknights11689@gmail.com, or call at 586-
263-5942. 

For the Good of the  

Order 
Please keep the Knights,  

Relatives or Acquaintances of 

Knights below in your prayers. 

Jenna Agan 
Kelly Ellis 
Mark Fisher 
Jill Gapczynski 
SK-Angelo Garavaglia 
Barbara Hickner 
Matt Hickner 
William Hill 
BK-Mike Hoste 
Dolores & Fred Kendall 
Ron Lomasney 
Fred Neumann 
Carl Pilarski 
Gail Scott 
Reta Scribner 
Jean Steele 
SK-Karl & Joanne Sziisz 
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Please Remember  

our Beloved  

Deceased Brother Knights 

Carl A. Owen    March 5, 1997 
Frank C. Kave    October 3, 1998 
Chester E. Raszkowski   August 8, 2000 
Robert A Post    August 1, 2001 
Martin W. Rosenau   September 24, 2001 
Julius T. Abraham    October 8, 2001 
Clemente Truden    December 7, 2001 
Walter W. Kawka    December 25, 2002 
James P. Koss    May 4, 2003 
Dominic Morello    March 12, 2005 
John P. Banas    April 16, 2005 
Catan W. Bernardo    June 13, 2006 
Robert W. Majkowski   June 28, 2006 
Alfonso Carvajal    March 11, 2007 
Brian R. McGinnis    October 24, 2007 
Arthur J. Hug    January 17, 2008 
James Bischoff    February 11, 2008 
Russell J. Licovoli    April 2, 2008 
Donald Lynch    May 1, 2008 
Joseph Anthonucci    November 18, 2008 
John Billotti    May 20, 2009 
Morris Demetsenare   July 9, 2009 
Conrad Leder    September 5, 2009 
Joseph T. Frontera    September 7, 2009 
Gary Golec    April 4, 2010 
Walter Baumgart    August 15, 2010 
Robert Serafino    January 16, 2012 
Guy Serafino    March 7, 2012 
Thomas Saura    April 3, 2012 
Frank Gaal    January 12, 2012 
William Carron    July 8, 2012 
Gregory Kropidlowski   May 11, 2014 
Vincent McInnes    August 16, 2014 
Joseph Ricard    September 22, 2014 
Albert Johnson    January 22, 2015 
Joseph Godell    February 5, 2015 
Raymond Dawson    February 25, 2015 
Michael J. Francis    February 28, 2015 
Donald Duff    July 30, 2015 
Harold Patterson    October 20, 2015 
William Galbraith    November 22, 2015 
Donald Badowski    March 16, 2016 
Fr. Louis Grandpre    February 20, 2016 
John Marotta    March 26, 2016 
Ralph Labadie    March 27, 2016 
Reginald Topolewski   June 28, 2016 
James Kaza    September 26, 2016 
John Russo    March 15, 2017 
Ed Marcinkowski    August 30, 2017 
Ross Vizzaccerro    September 6, 2017 
Jospeh Bono    September 28, 2017 
Bruno Belline    January 28, 2018 
James Lisuzzo    February 1, 2018 
Carl R. Maron    May 9, 2018 
Ken Dombrowski    June 8, 2018 
William F. Gowland   August 31, 2018 
Thomas Hayes    September 9, 2018 

Anthony Valentine    September 16, 2018 
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Officers of S.P.O.T. 

K of C Council #11689 

District #24 

District Deputy Gary Kopp 586-873-6906 

District Warden Tom Weisner 248-761-2455 

Grand Knight Mike Hartel 586-263-0544 

Deputy Grand 
Knight 

Tom Gray 586-468-2165 

Chancellor Steve Kargenian 586-746-9073 

Financial Ray Ignatowski 586-946-0129 

Recorder Rob Tusset 586-477-0232 

Treasurer Ray Coughlin  586-412-7178 

Warden Tony Guido 586-201-4409 

Inside Guard Leon Berdy 586-201-1990 

Outside Guard Gerry Vento 810-964-6393 

Trustee      PGK Bruce Arnold 586-566-0628 

Trustee      Dan Steele 586-286-8712 

Trustee      PGK Art Krygowski 586-298-8398 

Advocate Ken Krause 586-263-7115 

Lecturer Frank Burda 828-400-1816 

Program Director Henry Leflere 586-468-5122 

Church     Angelo Garavaglia 586-412-3327 

Community PGK George Loewen 586-731-5299 

Council     Gary Skarb 586-286-1040 

Family      Richard Okerhjelm 586-996-2221 

Youth       PGK Art Krygowski 586-469-2996 

Membership         Phil Mularski 586-876-9060 

Field Agent Dale Jacks 586-419-0276 

Vocations PCGK & FDD Jeff Gapczynski 586-263-5942 

Pro-Life Sal Ales 586-263-3483 

Communications Phil Kwasny 586-469-1997 

Webmaster Ken Dudley 586-553-2007 

Our Council newsletter is now available on-line on the St. Paul of Tarsus 
Parish website, www.stpauloftarsus.com. 
 
Anyone who wishes to receive their newsletter via the Internet instead of by 
regular mail should contact Chris Gapczynski at 586-263-5942 or at spot-
knights11689@gmail.com. Doing so would save our Council a great deal of 
money for printing and postage. 

To place articles in the newsletter contact: 
Chris Gapczynski at (586) 263-5942 or at  
spot knights11689@gmail.com 
Articles for the November newsletter must be submitted by no later than  
October 22, 2018. 

K of  Supreme:  www.kofc.org 
 
K of C Michigan State Council:  www.mikofc.org 
 
Michigan District #1: www.michigan district1.com 
 
St. Paul of Tarsus:  www.stpauloftarsus.com 
 
SPOT Knights: www.spotknights.com 

We realize that when illness strikes, it may be difficult to 
attend our meetings.  Please let any member know if an-
other Brother Knight or his family should be added to our 
prayer list at each meeting. 
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Sixth Annual Trunk or Treat 

 
Sunday October 28

th
 at 2PM 

 

In the North Parking Lot 

Free Admission 

Open to all parish members and their families. 

Games and Prizes 

Costume Contest  

Food and Beverages 

And of Course Candy!  

 

Any Parishioner who has completed ‘Protecting 

God’s Children’ training is welcome to join in the 

fun with a decorated vehicle and hand out candy. 

A prize will be awarded to the best decorated  

vehicle.                                                     


